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	St John’s Primary School.

Teindland Close,

Newcastle upon Tyne,

NE4 8HE.

Telephone : 0191 – 273 5293

Fax : 0191 – 273 0651

e. mail – tracey.caffrey@stjohns.newcastle.sch.uk

Headteacher : Tracey Caffrey



7th July 2020



          IMPORTANT UPDATE
Dear parent/Guardian,
September 2020

The government have announced their plan that ALL children will return to school full time in September. We are already open to all year groups and are working with a very structured timetable and detailed risk assessment to ensure pupils and staff follow strict safety guidance. Our plan is that we will follow the same procedures in September, with staggered start and end times, as well as separate break and lunch times to keep ‘bubbles’ of pupils apart, in order to limit the risk of infection. 

Further details will be sent out before the end of term, but you should expect that your child will return to school during the week beginning 7th September. Parents of children starting in nursery and reception will have already been given information about their child’s start date, as the cohorts are staggered in during the first two weeks. 
Remote learning will end for summer on Friday 17th July. If you have loaned a tablet we will ask you to return them to school in September. 
Summer Holiday Camp
We will be operating a seven week holiday programme at The Turf, working in partnership with Newcastle United Foundation, Hat-trick, Northumberland Cricket Board, All Star Productions and Healthworks. All the activities are FREE and will include lunch and refreshments. Details and how to book will be shared soon. Contact Mr Breheny for more information on 07927893063.
Reports
End of year reports will be sent home with pupils next week and can be collected for those pupils not in school. Your child’s teacher will arrange this with you via Seesaw or Class Dojo – please do not arrive at school without an appointment. 

Free School Meals Vouchers
Vouchers will continue throughout the summer holidays for those families who have been receiving them since lockdown began. You do not need to do anything, orders will be placed by school and codes will be emailed to you weekly as normal. We have been informed that the final vouchers will be issued around 14th August and that this will be a payment to cover the last few weeks of the holidays. 

Miss Bartley is working throughout summer, so if you have any issues with the vouchers please contact her by email: marie.bartley@stjohns.newcastle.sch.uk or telephone: 2735293.
Holidays in term time

We completely share your frustrations about cancelled holidays and like you, are desperate to get away for some family fun. However, we would ask you to make any holiday plans for 2020-21 in the 13 weeks of holidays that are set out here. If this is not possible, please try to tag your holiday on to a school holiday, by maybe booking to go a few days early or return a couple of days late. Remember, our May/June holiday is longer than most other schools, so cheap deals can often be found. 
Finally, thank you again for how well you have supported your children’s learning over the last few months. Whether in school or at home, we are so proud of how enthusiastic and engaged with learning the children have been. Not long now and you all get some well-earned time off!
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Mrs Caffrey
Headteacher

Learning to Live, Living to Learn
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